
17 July 2015 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
I can’t believe that I am writing my final newsletter of this academic year as it has flown by so very quickly! This year 
has been my third as Headteacher of Addingham Primary School and I am immensely proud of all the wonderful 
things the children have achieved over the year. Each child has brought such joy and happiness to our school and we 
are so fortunate to have such a wonderful team of professionals here at Addingham Primary School working with 
your children to inspire and bring out the best in each and every one of them. 
 
Whenever I show visitors around the school, I know that they will see happy, caring children, working hard. When it 
is time to leave, they always comment upon the ‘atmosphere’ in the school and say just how wonderful it feels and 
that it is a truly joyful place. Walking around school you can feel such a purposeful energized environment, with each 
child trying their best to achieve their goals; you can see children who are proud to be part of our school community, 
children who care for each other and their school.  
 
Yesterday Y6 gave the most wonderful assembly where they shared their favourite memories from their time at 
Addingham Primary School. The assembly was so special and they used it as a way to ‘give back’ and say thank you 
to those who have inspired them, nurtured them or helped them to grow into the well-rounded, compassionate and 
thoughtful children they are, from their parents and friends to their teachers and teaching assistants. I’d like to take 
this opportunity to wish our Y6 leavers the best of luck as they start upon the next chapter of their lives; I wish for 
them a life full of happiness, fulfilment and fun!  
 
Fantastic End of Year Results 
 
We are incredibly proud of the achievements made by the children this year. The progress made across the whole 
school has been fantastic, our best yet! 
 
Over the last three years we have working incredibly effectively to bring in changes that will help to make a 
difference to the outcomes for the children at Addingham Primary School. The results again this year are a true 
reflection of the hard work, commitment and fantastic teaching and support given by the staff at Addingham 
Primary School and the continued effort given by our wonderful children. 
 
I have attached a copy of the headline data outcomes onto the back of our newsletter. 
 
Well done everyone! 
 
And Finally… 
 
Thank you for all you’ve done this year to support our school and our community. A special thank you too from us all 
for all the thoughtful cards and presents sent into school today. I hope you all have a wonderful summer and I am 
looking forward to seeing you all for another successful year in September! 
 
School closes today at 3.30pm and reopens on Monday 7 September at 8.45am. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
Miss Hilary Cave 
Headteacher 
Addingham Primary School 
 

 

 
 


